## Advisory Council Meeting

January 22, 2014

## Jersey Shore Senior Center

Members present: Ray Humphrey, Dave Heiney, Barb Barger, Janice Fye, Joe Sohmner, via phone Carolyn Bullock and Marge Scott.

Staff present: Fred Shrimp, Paula Edler, Rachelle Abbott.

Meeting was called to order at 1:45 by Ray Humphrey.

Rachelle Abbott presented an update on the South Williamsport center project. She provided written information outlining the progress of the project that included an update on the financial status of the project.

Fred Shrimp stated that STEP is now looking for an approval to complete the project since we have the majority of the funding needed for completion.

Carolyn Bullock made a motion that the council recommend to the STEP board, approval for the project to move forward to completion. Dave Heiney seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The council members discussed the need to develop a name for this new facility. Everyone present felt a new name would be needed to begin the marketing of the new center.

Fred Shrimp informed the council that although we have expanded services, it appears we will not be able to spend all the additional options services funding. He will inform the council at our next meeting on the progress of expanding services and spending the allocation.

Dave Heiney moved to adjourn, Barb Barger seconded the motion.

Submitted by:

Frederick Shrimp